
CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY  

OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH HAZARD ASSESSMENT 

SAFE DRINKING WATER AND TOXIC ENFORCEMENT ACT OF 1986 

NOTICE OF EXTENSION OF THE PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD FOR THE 

MODIFICATION TO THE PROPOSED REGULATION AND ADDITION OF ONE 

DOCUMENT TO THE RULEMAKING FILE 

 TITLE 27, CALIFORNIA CODE OF REGULATIONS 

ARTICLE 7 NO SIGNIFICANT RISK LEVELS  

ETHYLENE OXIDE 

December 27, 2023 

The Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment (OEHHA) of the 

California Environmental Protection Agency is extending the public comment 

period on the modified proposed update to the Proposition 65 No Significant Risk 

Level (NSRL) for ethylene oxide and on the addition of one document to the 

rulemaking file.  

OEHHA is extending the public comment period at the request of the American 

Spice Trade Association.  

Comments must be submitted by January 17, 2024. The public is encouraged 

to submit written comments electronically via OEHHA’s website rather than in 

paper form.  Comments may be submitted as follows: 

Electronic submission (preferred): 

Through the following link: https://oehha.ca.gov/comments. 

Mailed Submission: 

Attention: Esther Barajas-Ochoa  

Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment 

P. O. Box 4010 Sacramento, California 95812-4010 

In-person delivery submission: 

Attention: Esther Barajas-Ochoa 

Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment 

1001 I Street, 23rd Floor  

Sacramento, California 95814 

If you have any questions, please contact Esther Barajas-Ochoa at esther.barajas-

ochoa@oehha.ca.gov or telephone 916-445-6900. 
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